
The Totus Tuus Team is coming to 
St. Maryôs Church! 

 

July 16-22, 2017 
 

Grades 1-6, Monday ï Friday 9:00am-2:30pm 
Grades 7-12, Sunday-Thursday, 7:30pm-9:45pm 

 

Registration forms at office and church entrances.  
Questions? Contact Jean at 507-357-4838 or jeanrb@frontier.com.  

For more information, check out the video  
at www.archspm.org/totustuus. 

Churches of St. Mary & St. Henry 
165 N. Waterville Ave., Le Center, MN  56057 

Phone: 507-357-6633 Phone/Fax: 507-357-4838 

www.stmarysthenry.org   

PENTECOST SUNDAY 

 June 4, 2017 

 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: Fr. Christopher Shofner, fr.chris@hotmail.com 

 After Hours Emergencies: 612-227-7985 
 

Associate Pastor:  Fr. James Adams, padrejfa@frontier.com 
  

Trustees St. Mary: Clarence Mager 357-4338   Pete Plut 357-6222 
 

Trustees St. Henry: Dan Germscheid 357-4923   Jim Selly 357-4898 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation : Jean Boothby 

 jeanrb@frontier.com 
 

Secretary/Receptionist:  Gloria Wolf       

 gloriagw@frontier.com 
 

Accounting/Bookkeeping : Tara Robinson       

 tarar@frontier.com 
 

Maintenance: Joe Holicky    

 jholicky1@frontier.com 
 

Music Ministry : Terri McMillen       

 mcmillen752@gmail.com 
 

Office Hours  - 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM Monday - Thursday 

             9:00 AM - 12:00 PM Friday 
 

Bulletin Deadline  - articles need to be submitted to Gloria by noon                  

 on Wednesday.  
 

For use of meeting rooms or Social Hall - contact Gloria 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday  4:30 PM (St. Mary) 

Sunday   8:00 AM (St. Henry) 

   10:00 AM (St. Mary) 

   12:00 PM (St. Mary, in Spanish) 

Monday  No Mass 

Tuesday   5:00 PM 

Wednesday to Friday 9:00 AM  

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday  3:45-4:20 PM (St. Mary) 

Sunday   7:30-7:50 AM (St. Henry) 

Or by appointment (contact Fr. Shofner) 

 

Our Eucharistic Adoration  chapel is open for individuals to come 

for 5 minutes or an hour and be with Our Lord in the Blessed 

Sacrament.  Our chapel hours are: Tuesday 9:00 AM to Thursday 

9:00 AM (closes during daily Mass and Funeral Masses).   

Descent of the Holy Spirit  - Titian 
 

"God's love has 

been poured 

into our hearts 

through the 

Holy Spirit 

which has been 

given to us." 
 

 - Letter of Saint Paul to the 

Romans (Romans 5:5) 

mailto:jeanrb@frontier.com
http://www.archspm.org/totustuus


Readings for next Sunday, June 11, 2017 
Exodus 34:4b-6, 8-9 

2 Corinthians 13:11-13    John 3:16-18 

CėĈā ġéÙ tÁěġĈėΩě 5Ùěù 
Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
 

Praised be God for all His blessings!  We have much to be thankful for 
and much to anticipate in these upcoming summer days.  Many families 
take this time to relax at the lake or at home, to focus on hobbies and 
other interests that they otherwise donôt have time for, and to spend time 
with loved ones.  The summer, with its different kind of ñbusyò, certainly 
has its challenges though ï we always feel like weôre racing against the 
clock to enjoy as much as possible before the weather cools down and 
school starts again in the fall.  So we pack our schedules with all sorts of 
plans.  This is the paradox of summer ï itôs a time of relaxation, but we 
make it very busy.   
 

I know that when Iôm busy, I recall the words of Jesus: ñCome to me, all 
you who labor and are burdened, and I will give you restò (Matthew 
11:28).  It is in Jesus that we find peace and rest and renewal of spirit ï 
in prayer, in worship, in reflecting on His goodness, in learning about 
Him, and in fostering a strong relationship with Him.  As we grow in our 
relationship with Jesus, we experience that rest, even in the midst of the 
busiest of schedules.   
 

As we embark on this summer season, Iôd like to encourage us all to 
continue to be attentive to our faith and grow in our relationship with 
God.  Itôs easy to become distracted by all the summer activities and put 
our faith on the back burner.  But a vacation from work and school 
should not also mean a vacation from God.  Continue to make it a 
priority to pray each day and attend Mass each Sunday.  Especially as we 
think about all that God has blessed us with, should this not be the 
minimum that we give back to Him?   
 

I want to take this opportunity as well to invite our kids to take advantage 
of our summer youth programs.  We are excited to offer these 
opportunities to celebrate our Catholic faith with friends and to have a lot 
of fun doing it.  We are offering two programs at St. Maryôs in July that I 
would love to see your kids at:  
üTotus Tuus is a program for Grades 1-12, with two tracks 
available:  Grades 1-6 meet Monday to Friday, July 17-21, 9:00 
am-2:30 pm each day.  Grades 7-12 meet Sunday to Thursday, 
July 16-20, 7:30-9:45 pm each evening.   Four young adults 
come to our parish and run the program, which includes learning, 
prayer, fun and friendship.  I am extremely excited about this 
program, which has received rave reviews from other parishes 
who continue to invest in it each year.   

üWe are also offering Vacation Bible School for our Preschool and 
Kindergarten youth ï Sunday to Thursday, July 30 to August 3, 
5:30-7:30 pm each evening.   

 

More information on each of these programs, along with registration 
forms, can be found in the Faith Formation section of this bulletin, at the 
parish office, or at our website: www.stmarysthenry.org.  If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact the parish office.   
 

I am so excited about all that God will do in our hearts and souls this 
summer.  All we have to do is allow Him the opportunity by showing up 
and opening ourselves to His grace!  He does the rest!   
 

God bless,  
Fr. Chris Shofner 
Fr.Chris@hotmail.com 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 

Monday, June 5 
 

Tuesday, June 6 
9:00 AM Opening of Adoration 
5:00 PM Mass Alois & Rose KrenikÀÀ 
  

Wednesday, June 7 
9:00 AM Mass Phyliss StarkÀ 
 

Thursday, June 8 
8:55 AM Closing of Adoration 
9:00 AM Mass Living and Deceased of Felix &   
                Evelyn Lang family 
 

Friday, June 9 
9:00 AM Mass Don & Delia BlaschkoÀÀ 
 

Saturday, June 10 
3:45 PM Confessions 
4:30 PM Mass Terry JamesonÀ 
 

Sunday, June 11 
7:30 AM Confessions 

8:00 AM Mass (St. Henry)  Bernard Widmer & Gary   
                  GoettlÀÀ 
10:00 AM Mass Grant AndersonÀ 
12:00 PM Mass (in Spanish) For the Parish 
 

This Week in the Parish 
 

Monday, June 5 
7:00 PM CCW Circle Leadersô Meeting 
 

Tuesday, June 6 
Communion Calls - Patty 
5:30 PM CCW Finance Meeting 
 

Wednesday, June 7 
7:00 PM Festival Meeting 
 

Thursday, June 8 
Social Hall in use 
 

Friday, June 9 
 

Saturday, June 10 
PM Kitchen in use 
 

Sunday, June 11 
Baptisms after all Masses 
Hispanic Food Sale after 10AM and 12PM Masses 
4:45-6:00 PM óSongs and Stories with Autumnô DTS 
6:00-9:00 PM Dead Theologians Society (St. Mary) 

Important Cemetery Notices 
 

A maximum of 2 solar lights of any type are allowed per 
gravesite. In addition, after Memorial Day week these can no 
longer be placed in the dirt. 
 

Two weeks after Memorial Day anything in the dirt and/or 
hindering mowing and weed-eating will be removed by the cemetery 
board. This will continue throughout the rest of the summer. 

Eucharistic Procession on the 
Feast of Corpus Christi 
Sunday, June 18 

after the 10:00 AM Mass 
at St. Maryôs. Weather permitting, 
we will go around the block. 

Plan to attend! 

CÁìġé CĈėāÁġìĈĂ 
 

Holy Trinity Sunday 
 

Saturday, June 10, 4:30 PM 
Altar Server   Addie Gibeau 
 

Eucharistic Minister Deb OôConnell 
   Darcy Schloesser 
 

Lector   Kathy Schloesser 
  

Usher     Austin Gibeau 
   Ethan Gibeau 
   Jeremy Gindt 
   Don Hayden 
 
Sunday, June 11, 8:00 AM 
Altar Server   Brendan Germscheid 
  

Eucharistic Minister Sharon Riebel 
 

Lector   Dianne Traxler 
   Earle Traxler 
 
Sunday, June 11, 10:00 AM 

Altar Server   Thomas Budin 
   Olivia Shouler 
   Sophie Shouler 
  

Eucharistic Minister Norman Schmidt 
   Greg Schoenbauer 
   Kae Traxler 
   Pat Traxler 
 

Lector   Sharon Miller 
   Cami OôMeara 
 

Usher      Phil Campbell 
   Brad OôKeefe 
   Brendan OôKeefe 
   Tim Widmer 

VBS Trivia Time ï God created the universe in _____days.  
(Turn in your answer by email or with your registration form to be eligible 

for a prize drawing.) 
 

Vacation Bible School explores Creation through scripture, songs, 
art, and games. Each day we will learn about a different aspect of 

Godôs creation on Earth and how we can take care of it. 
VBS: All Things Bright and Beautiful  

Children ages 3 years old - entering Kindergarten: 
Sunday - Thursday, July 30 ïAug. 3, 5:30pm ï 7:30pm 

Snack provided, but no dinner 
 

Totus Tuus is a fun and energetic parish based summer catechetical 
program, for both grade school age children and junior & senior 
high school youth. College students and seminarians are trained to 
spread the Good News of Jesus Christ throughout the Archdiocese. 
Check out some of the Totus Tuus excitement and information online at 
http://www.archspm.org/sections/laity/ or watch a video at https://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=cuOEwvd8XkY 
Totus Tuus 

Elementary Program, entering grades 1-6:  
Monday ï Friday, July 17 ï 21, 2017, 9:00am ï 2:30pm 

lunch & snack provided 
Jr/Sr High Program, entering grades 7-12: 

Sunday ï Thursday, July 16 ï 20, 2017, 7:30pm ï 9:45 pm 
 

Registration forms can be found at the entrances of the church. 
They may be dropped off or mailed to the church office. 

*Family cap for registration fees includes both summer programs (VBS & 
Totus Tuus combined).* 

 

Families are needed to host the Totus Tuus team members for 
dinner in their homes from Monday night, 7/17, through Friday night, 
7/21. Contact Jean if you are interested in providing a family meal for our 
4 wonderful young adults who are presenting this program. 
 

Volunteers, ages 16 and up, for both 
Totus Tuus and VBS are required to 
meet the Essential three: VIRTUS trained, 
Background Check, and Code of Conduct. 
There is a VIRTUS session being offered 
the evening of Wednesday, June 14 in 
Waterville. Please contact Jean to sign up. 

 

ñAnd they devoted themselves to the apostlesô teaching and the 
fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers. And awe came upon 
every soul, and many wonders and signs were being done through the 
apostles.ò Acts 2:42-43 
 

Jean R. Boothby 
Faith Formation Coordinator 
jeanrb@frontier.com 
941-962-5168 

tÁėìěé {ġÙıÁėÕěéìĔ 
 

May 27-28, 2017  St. Mary  St. Henry 
 

Weekly Budget  $   3950.00  $   825.00 
 

Weekly Offering $   5151.71   $   710.00 
Plate   $     119.00  $     95.55 
 

TOTAL  $   5270.71           $   805.55 
 

Diff. from budget      +$   1320.71                 -$    19.45 
 
 
 

Building Maintenance and Improvement Fund        $164.35 
     
 

All future Building Fund money collected will be put toward 
building maintenance and improvement projects. 

Dead Theologians Society 
Sunday, June 11, 2017 at St. Maryôs from 6-9PM  

 
 

COME FOR MUSIC AND  STAY FOR DTS!! All 
parishioners of all our churches are invited to 
óSongs & Stories with Autumnô from 4:45-6:00 PM. 
Autumn Irlbeck is a young talented mother and 
musician. Join us also after the music anywhere from 6
-9PM for Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and 
adore Jesus in the Eucharist while teens are having 
their DTS meeting. All youth from eighth grade through 
senior in high school are welcome. The evening 
includes game time, teaching on a saint that is related 
to a teen's life, and a meal. We close with night prayer 
and benediction of the Blessed Sacrament at about 
8:30 PM in the church. Start your summer right!! 

 

We are in need of 
a couple people 
to help prepare 
the meal for the 
evening. Also, all 
are invited to be 
with Jesus exposed 
in the Eucharist to 

pray for the youth. Those graces are the key to 
reach the teens and grow the faith. If you are able to 
help out with the meal or participate in the adoration 
time (6-7PM, 7-8PM or 8-9PM), please call the 
parish office. 

 

http://www.archspm.org/sections/laity/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cuOEwvd8XkY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cuOEwvd8XkY
mailto:jeanrb@frontier.com
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Saturday, June 3, 2017 Spaghetti Dinner - All Saints 
Church, 5:30-7:30PM, serving Spaghetti, a full Salad 
Bar, Garlic Toast and Dessert! Free will donation. 
 

Monday, June 5 - Friday June 9, 2017 Summer 
Reading Program Registration begins - Le Center 
Public Libraryôs Summer Reading Program - ñBuild a 
Better Worldò.  This yearôs program will focus on 
spreading acts of Kindness to others. Students may 
register and earn prizes for reading 20 minutes a day. 
There will be fun childrensô programs including a 
cartoonist, musical program, STEM Robotics, Dakota 
Pottery program, crafts, contests and 4-H programs 
throughout the summer! The program is open to pre-
school through 12th graders beginning June 5 to July 28. 
 

Confirmation students may help at the library for 
their community service hours. Stop in the library 
for more information. 
 

Friday, June 9, 2017 St. Johnôs 17th Annual Golf 
Event - Ridges at Sand Creek, Jordan, MN. Best ball 
tournament, Family Bingo, Silent Auction, Raffle, and 
Italian Buffet Dinnerðsomething for the whole family! 
Tickets and registration information available at St. 
Johnôs Church and School. Visit sjsjordan.org for event 
information. 
 

Sunday, June 11, 2017 Hog Roast & BBQ Chicken 
Parish Festival - Church of St. Paul, Nicollet, MN, 
10:30 AM - 1:30 PM, Mass at 10AM. Come for Mass 
and stay for dinner, beer garden, bingo, bucket raffle, 
perennial plant sale, silent auction, and more. Adults 
$12, Children $6, Ages 4 and under Free. 
 

Thursday, June 15, 2017 Village 55/Plus - gathering 
at 2PM at Horizon Place, 510 South Commerce Drive, 
Le Center. Edna Thayer will be speaking on the value of 
laughter in our lives. Smiles and giggles guaranteed! 
Then 11 year old Charlie K. will entertain us on the 
piano. As always, coffee, snacks, door prizes, and a 
good time will be provided. Hope to see you on the 15th. 
 

Sunday, June 18, 2017 48th Annual Chicken 
Cookout - St. Nicholas Catholic Church, 51 Church 
Street, Elko New Market, from 10:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
Masses are at 8 and 10 a.m. Tickets are $12 for adults, 
$7 for children under 12 and adults over 65. Take-outs 
are available. Shuttles to the church are available 
around town ï watch for signs. Enjoy bingo, childrenôs 
games, The Big Ticket Raffle (drawing at 3 p.m. ï over 
50 cash prizes totaling over $3,800), crafts and baked 
goods, refreshments, and more. Bring your friends, 
family and neighbors! 

The Parish Directories have arrived! 
 

We have available one directory for each family who had their picture taken by Lifetouch or 
submitted a picture for the directory. If youôd like a directory, please pick it up, at the parish 
office, on or before Sunday, June 25 (Parish Festival Weekend). After this date we will add 
these directories to the limited number of directories we have for parishioners who do not have a 
photo printed in the directory. These limited number of directories for parishioners who did not 
have a photo printed are available on a first come, first serve basis. Requests for more than one 
directory will not be granted until a later date when we are confident that all who would like a directory has received one.  

 

Mayo Clinic Health System Hospice sponsors:  Hope 
A grief support group for women who have experienced the death of 
a loved one. The group is led by widows and offers an opportunity to 
learn about grief, share experiences and find healing and hope from 

loss. Drop-ins are welcome.  
 

Tuesdays, 5:15 ï 6:15 pm, St John the Baptist Catholic Church 
John Paul II Meeting Room, 2nd Floor, 632 S. Broad St., Mankato 

For more information, please call 507-385-2989 or 
1-800-327-3721, ext. 2989 (toll free). 

 
Area Separated or Divorced Educational/Support Group  

St. Wenceslaus Church Basement, New Prague 
Meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month from 7ï 8:30 PM.  
Experience good support as you and your loved ones move through 
this time in your life.  All faiths are welcome.  For more information 

call Deacon Bob Wagner, 952-758-3225 
or Mary 952-873-6781. 

 

Tuesday, June 6 & 20 - ñGod Speaks to Us in Many Ways 
Tuesday, July 18 ONLY - ñPower of Faithò 

Tuesday, August 1 & 15 - ñAllow God to Step inò 

 
An Evening To Remember 

Dinner Fundraiser for 2018 Philippine Medical Mission 
Friday, June 23, 2017  

St. Patrick Church, Shieldsville, 7525 Dodd Road, Faribault, MN 
Dinner at 6:00 PM     Concert at 7:30 PM 

Pianist: Jose Uriarte      Tenor: Quillano Anderson 
Dinner Catered by: Lakeside Supper Club, Montgomery, MN 

Silent Auction 5:00-7:30 PM 
Tickets are $40 and are available at Church of St. Mary, 

Le Center, Parish Office 

t!{¢hw![ /!w9 9±9b¢{ 

Please Pray and support the Media 
Mission of PROLIFE Across 

AMERICA  
ñThe Billboard People!ò 

 

Reaching those who may not be reached in any other way! 
 

PROLIFE Across AMERICA, PO BOX 18669, Mpls, MN 55418 
 

Kickball Tournament sponsored by St. Mary/St. Henry Pro-
Life Team will be held at the St. Henry ball field 

TODAY, Sunday, June 4, 2017 from 2-5pm. 
Come on out - fun for the entire family! 

Funds raised from the sale of concessions go to 
PROLIFE Across AMERICA. 

 

Next Pro-Life Meeting is Monday, June 5, 2017, 1:30PM at the home of 
Bob and Monika Rivers 

{ġΦ aÁėķ-{ġΦ IÙĂėķ tėĈ-[ìãÙ ¢ÙÁā 

<Uff]YhėGW\a]Xhóg 
90th Birthday Party Open House 
Sunday, June 11, 2017    2:00-5:00 PM 

Le Center American Legion 

 

We welcome the newest members of 
the Church through the waters of 
Baptism: Ann Maureen Hertaus 
and Jes¼s Alexis Farias Farias 
 

Baptism Classes  
If you are interested in having your child baptized, 
please contact Father Chris at the Parish Office to 
reserve your spot and to schedule a Baptism class.  
This 1 1/2 hour-long class is required for the parents 
and godparents of the child to be baptized. 
 

Please note the next scheduled date for baptism 
will take place on June 11, 2017.  
 

Please Note:  A requirement for Baptism is a 
copy of the childôs birth certificate. 
 

Sacramental Information 

Baptism - offered once each month (except during Lent). 
Contact Fr. Chris for baptism in Spanish & English. 

Marriage - contact Fr. Chris at least 6 months in 
advance.  All couples must complete a weekend retreat 
as well as marriage preparation classes with Fr. Chris.   

Confirmation - youth are prepared in grades 8 & 9.  
For adult confirmation - contact Fr. Chris. 

Anointing of the Sick - communal anointing for the 
Parish once each year in the spring. For private 
anointing, contact Fr. Chris. 

Communion calls for ill or homebound - please 
contact the Parish Center. 

{ÁÏėÁāÙĂġÁû [ìãÙ 

Save the Date!  Join Fr. James Adams 
on a 1 day Pilgrimage 
Tuesday, July 25, 2017 

We will visit the Handmaids of the Sacred 
Heart Sisters in New Ulm, 
MN and the Schoenstatt 

Sisters of Mary and Shrine in 
Sleepy Eye, MN.  

This is especially geared for young people to spend 
the day learning about religious life and Godôs plan 

for you! - but all ages are welcome! 
Sign up in the parish office by July 18th.  

Tentatively the plan is for each person to bring their 
own packed lunch and to carpool making it a free event. 

 
France with Fr. James Adams & Mary Ann Kuharski 

September 19-27, 2017 
 

Lourdes ¶ Lisieux ¶ Nevers ¶ 
Normandy ¶ Mont Saint-Michel  

Cost: $3,699 (Airfare included from anywhere in the US) 
To Register: Call 855-842-8001 or register online at 

www.proximotravel.com 
(in search bar type Father James) 

More information, including trip itinerary can be 
found in church entrances and outside the 

parish office entrance. 

 
Pilgrimage to the Holy Land 
November 6-17, 2017 

~ Visit the holy sites and walk 
where Jesus walked ~ 

With Roy Schoeman, popular speaker, 
writer, and guest on EWTN 

 Fr. Patrick Barnes (St. Nicholas, Elko Market)  
Fr. Chris Shofner (St. Mary & St. Henry, 
Nativity & Immaculate Conception) 

$3620.00 per person/double occupancy + taxes/surcharges, 
meals and personal expenses 

For more information, contact Tekton Ministries, 
9924 Cedar Ridge Drive, Carmel, IN  46032 
Phone: 317-574-4191 or Toll-free: 866-905-3787 
Email: pilgrimage@tektonministries.org 
Register online at: www.tektonministries.org 

 
Fatimaôs Rosary Rally 
13th day of each month 
June-October, 2017 

We had an overwhelming response to the 
100th anniversary of Fatima's Rosary 
Rally held in Le Center on May 13, with 
over 50 people in attendance.  We would 
like to honor Our Lady further by continuing to gather on the 13th of 
each month from June to October 2017 (in commemoration of the 

apparitions of Our Lady on the 13th of each month from May to October 
in 1917) to say a public rosary and other Marian prayers, again for our 
nation and the world.  It will be held at 12:00 pm Noon each month at 
the gazebo in the Le Center pool area park at the LeSueur County 

Fairgrounds.  In case of rain, it will be held at the Le Center Sportsman's 
Club in that park.  Please spread the word for any who are able to come 

to share this special time of prayer.    

For more information, contact Joyce Traxler (507-357-4410) or Sheila 
McCabe Swan (507-357-6941). 

{ĔìėìġĥÁû 9ĂėìÏéāÙĂġ ÁĂÕ 9ÕĥÏÁġìĈĂ hĔĔĈėġĥĂìġìÙě 

 

Church Cleaning -  Chrit Hoey and Cindy Widmer are 
scheduled to clean the church by June 11, 2017. 

{ġΦ IÙĂėķ bÙıě 

{ġΦ aÁėķΩě //² 9İÙĂġě 

//² /ƛǊŎƭŜ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎΩ aŜŜǝƴƎ 
aƻƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ рΣ нлмт  

тΥлл ta ŀǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅ 
aŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘΗ 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŎƛǊŎƭŜ ŦƻƭŘŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ƻŶŎŜΦ 

USDA Free Summer Meals Program (SFSP) 
 

Sponsor Sites: 
TCU Le Center & TCU Montgomery Pre K-8 
Dates: June 5 - August 11 (Closed July 3-4) 

Monday through Friday 
Breakfast service is 9-10AM 

Lunch service is 11:30AM - 12:30PM 
Free Summer Meals are available to youth 1-18 

Adult meals are available for purchase 
For more information, please contact: 

Brenda Rosier, TCU Administrative Assistant at 
507-364-8100 or brosier@tcu2905.us 

Amy Sauter, Taher Food Service Director at 
507-364-8163 or taher@tcu2905.us 

mailto:pilgrimage@tektonministries.org
http://www.tektonministries.org


Festival News! 
Next Festival Meeting 

Wednesday, June 7 at 7PM 
 

We will once again have inflatables at the festival. To 
have these attractions we need adult volunteers to 
watch over the kids using these activities. The 
inflatables will be in operation from 11AM-2:30PM. 
We need adults for each inflatable. If we can get 8 
adults or 4 adults and 4 Confirmation Students (in 
need of service hours), we can split the time to have 
shifts of 11AM-1PM and 1PM-2:30PM. If you have 
kids that enjoy these activities, please volunteer so we 
can keep these fun inflatables in our festival for the 
kids to enjoy! Please contact the church office if you 
can help out with a shift. 
 

In the past years we have had several large prizes in 
our raffle. These items made a big difference in the 
success of the Festival! If youôre able to shop for 
deals and maybe go together with other families to 
donate an item, that would be terrific! A 39ò TV has 
already been donated for this years festival! Thank 
you! We are hoping for more large items. Smaller 
raffle items are appreciated too! 

 
Please consider where you may want to help out 
and contact a chairperson on the sheet found in 
this bulletin to let them know. 

Parish Festival Sunday, June 25, 2017 

Raffle Cash Prize Tickets have been 
mailed out to you. Start selling to family 
and friends. The raffle tickets come in 
books of 10 and each ticket is $2 ($20 a 
book). If youôd like additional books to sell,  
they are available in the parish office 

 

Beef Raffle - As in the past we will 
hold a raffle for 1/4 beef - 
approximately a $550 value generously 
donated by Jerry and John Cooney and  

Brian Schmidt. Tickets have been mailed out to you! 
If youôd like additional tickets or did not receive 
them in the mail, pick them up in the parish office. 
Tickets are $2 each. Also, remember to look for 
these tickets on festival day and spread the word to 
family and friends. This is a great prize and sure to 
make the winner happy! 

Clip this Coupon! 
 

Wall of Wine Raffle - This has been a 
popular attraction in the past at our 
festival. The more wine donated, the more 
successful this raffle can be. If you have a 
favorite bottle (or several) of wine youôd 
like to donate, just bring it into the office.  

 

The Le Center Liquor Store is graciously offering a 
15% discount on all wine purchased and donated to 
the festival from now until June 24th. Cut out and 
take in this ad to receive the discount. 

Following Items Needed! 
 

Kidôs Games would appreciate donations of new, smaller 
items like toy cars, play animals, card games, pencils, 
sunglasses, candy etc. We are especially in need of donations 
of 2 liter bottles of pop and full size candy bars. 
 

Country Store will need items to sell such as baked goods, 
homemade items, fresh veggies, and canned goods like jams, 
jellies, salsa, pickles, etc. 
 

White Elephant includes items that are used, but still in 
good condition. No clothing please. 
 

Silent Auction/Raffle is asking for baskets filled with 
items or donations of baskets and/or items and we will put 
together to make complete baskets.  Ideas would be collection 
of games, baskets for boys or girls, entertainment, food 
baskets, movie night, tea/coffee basket, sports tickets and 
memorabilia, etc.  
 

CLEAN plastic ice cream containers with covers or 

CLEAN plastic smaller containers with covers are needed 

for the sale of any leftovers. 

Items may be brought to the Parish Office. 

Cash Raffle Prize Donations 
Collected to Date is $1000. 
Donations can be dropped off in the 
collection basket or at the Parish 
Office. Thank you for your 
contributions to our cash raffle! By 
covering the cash prizes and the printing costs with 
your contributions the money brought in when tickets 
are sold is all profit! We welcome more donations! 
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Try your chance at winning $1000! 
Tickets are on sale for $25 and there 
will be five winners of $1000! If you 
prefer to go in on a ticket with someone 
else you can share your winnings. 
 

Tickets may be obtained from any of the 
following ticket sellers: 
 

Marlene Hunt, Darian Hunt, Kathy Schroer, Lenny OôMeara, 
Wayne Schloesser, Tom Dwyer, Brad OôKeefe, Tim & Laurie 
Lloyd, Tom & Mariane Beer, Jenny & Antonio Figueroa, 
Maureen Blaschko, Emmett Krenik, Jerry Cooney, Mary Kay 
Whipps, Jeremy & Jenny Weiers, Gene Holicky, Jeanne 
Connolly, Chris & Juli Hartwig, Warren Connelly, George 
Beer, Gabino Rodriguez, or the Parish Office 

 

St. Maryôs Parish Festival 2017! 
 
Below is a listing of the current Festival Chairpersons. Please consider contacting the people listed to 
volunteer in the area of your interest – there are many to choose from! Some can use help before the 
actual day of the festival as well. We need many volunteers to help make our Parish Festival a success. 

 
Festival Chairpersons 

 

General Festival Chairperson  Tom Dwyer 
 

Raffle Tickets     Jenny Blaschko 
   

Jackpot Drawing Tickets   Emmett Krenik, Mariane Beer, Maureen Blaschko 
 

Dinner/Kitchen    Bruce & Colleen Budin, Tim & Jeanne Traxler 
  

Dining Room     Bette Traxler 
 

Dinner Tickets    Mary Kay Whipps, Anne Claffey 
 

Carry-Outs/Deliveries   Gibbs Family 
 

Dining Room/Pies    Priscilla Malinski 
 

Post-Dinner Food Sales   Bev Steffen 
 

Country Store    Dave & Mary Krenik, Deb & Clancy Mager 
 

White Elephant Sales   Deb OôMalley, Shannon Lang 
 

Wall of Wine     Patti Germscheid, Kathy Christensen 
 

Beer Garden/Pop Stand            Randy Hunt 
 

Food Court     Theresa Collins, Judy Ykema 
 

Money/Change    Emmett Krenik 
 

Bingo      Knights of Columbus 
 

Setup Grounds    VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
 

Picnic Tables                Pat Traxler 
 

Split the Pot     Jenny Blaschko 
 

Youth Games     Jenny Weiers 
 

Social Hall Clean-up    John & Shirley Bartusek 
 

Kitchen Clean-up    Mary Kelly 
 

Outside Grounds Clean-up   VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
 

Silent Auction    Carol Holicky, Arianne Holicky, Tonya Holicky 
 

Concession Tickets Sales   Dennis Lang, Dan Lang, Don Reak 
 

Advertising     Gloria Wolf 
 

Hispanic Community   Paul Lopez 
 

Parking Lot     Mike Grof 
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2018, Tom welcomes you to work along side him this year. This is a fun role and the duties are mostly organizing 

and communicating with the different committee chairs. It involves only a few short meetings before the festival. If 
you are interested in more detail what this position involves, feel free to contact Tom 357-4214. 


